
EXTRAORDINARY GENERAL MEETING OF THE 
PWLL DU CAVE MANAGEMENT GROUP. 

 

To be held at 11.00am Sunday 9th October 2022 at Salisbury Hall, Govilon.  
This EGM has been called by the group (PDCMG) at the meeting in June 2022 to specifically 
consider the new Entrance Policy as presented below. 

 
Agenda 
1. Apologies for absence 
2. Confirmation of Voting Rights in accordance with the PDCMG Constitution 
3. Review and Vote on Proposed New Entrance Policy:  
 

Pwll Du Cave Management Group  Entrance Policy  
 
Ogof Draenen is one of the largest cave systems in the UK and may warrant more entrances to facilitate 
further exploration, discovery or research.  At the same time there is a need to consider many other factors 
before adopting any entrance as a recommended route.  This policy states PDCMG’s approach to adopting 
any new or additional entrance as one that the PDCMG helps manage or recommends for use.   
 

Each entrance will be considered on a case-by-case basis by the PDCMG Committee and a recommendation 
will be put forward to the PDCMG member clubs for a vote (e.g. at a general meeting, or EGM). The 
PDCMG Committee’s recommendation will based on consideration of the following factors, 
 

- location in relationship to surface features and entrance accessibility. 
- location inside the cave in relationship to other entrances. 
- conservation needs in respect of the area inside the cave that the entrance facilitates access to. 
- the benefits of the entrance to promote further exploration, surveying, discovery and other research 
activities 
- other potential benefits or detriments of the entrance (e.g. loss of wilderness) 
- the views of the landowner(s) if known on which the entrance is located. 
 
The Committee may announce an interim policy on a new entrance until a vote has taken place.  The 
membership vote shall take place on or before the next scheduled PDCMG meeting.  The PDCMG 
Committee will publish its recommendation to member clubs ahead of that vote along with the entrance 
proponents’ response and reasoning for proposing the entrance.  Voting is based on 1 vote per PDCMG 
member club. 
 
Should an entrance be recommended and/or accepted for adoption, the PDCMG will approach the 
landowner(s) where necessary and if applicable any regulatory body for permissions. 
 
Should PDCMG membership vote not to adopt an entrance, then PDCMG will request that its membership 
and the wider caving community do not use that entrance.  It does not automatically follow that an unadopted 
entrance will be closed by PDCMG; there could be good reasons why an entrance must remain open, in 
which case PDCMG will look at what alternative measures can be taken to discourage its use (e.g. remove / 
not support fixed aids on that route).  Ultimately any decision to close an entrance lies with the landowner(s) 
and/or a regulatory body.   PDCMG will if requested advise landowner(s) and if applicable regulatory bodies 
on the best options for unadopted entrances. 
 
The decision on whether any adopted entrance needs a gate / barrier will be considered on a case-by-case 
basis.  Should a gate be required then access will be granted to all bona fide cavers as per current access 
conditions. 

 
Sue Mabbett, PDCMG Secretary 
Email: suemabbett@hotmail.com 
Website address - http://www.pdcmg.org  


